DARROLD E. STEPHENSON

levinue Bond

March/4/2004

Secretary: Ron Curry Environment Department 1190 St. Francis Dr. Harold Runnels Building Santa Fe, NM 87503

RE: IN SUPPORT OF LES & NEF

Dear Ron Curry:

The whole of Lea County is very excited about the possibility of the National Enrichment Facility locating near Eunice, New Mexico. To my knowledge, there are very few nay Sayers of the project. Most of the people that I personally have contacted with regard to the impact that this facility will have on Lea County and New Mexico have positive views of it.

I have, personally gone to Almelo, The Netherlands to view a plant there that would be of the same type to be built near Eunice. Being very impressed with the operation of the plant, there I became very excited about Eunice, New Mexico getting one like it. With the safety of our people uppermost in my mind, I believe this endeavor to be as safe or safer than breathing the fumes from our local oil and gas fields.

We are in need of enriched uranium here in the United States as nuclear energy supplies about 20% of our electricity and is a cost-effective way to produce electricity. NEF will use advanced technology that will use a minimum of natural resources, such as water, and will be energy efficient.

We believe, here in Lea County, that this will have a huge economic impact on our county. Also, I believe that as a country, the United States needs to devise a way to become less reliant on the global marketplace for our nuclear energy.

Please consider positively for the construction and operation of the proposed Uranium Enrichment Facility at Eunice, New Mexico. I believe it will have a positive impact, not only on our economy in Lea County, but for the whole United States.

Sincerely,

Darrold E. Stephenson
Lea County Commissioner
Jal City Counselor

Cile=T. Golmson (TCI) M. Worg (MCW)

Template = ADM-013

## DARROLD E. STEPHENSON

## March/4/2004

Secretary: Ron Curry Environment Department 1190 St. Francis Dr. Harold Runnels Building Santa Fe, NM 87503

RE: IN SUPPORT OF LES & NEF

The whole of County is very excited about the possibility of the National Enrichment Facility locating near Eunice, New Mexico. To my knowledge, there are very few nay Sayers of the project. Most of the people that I personally have contacted with regard to the impact that this facility will have on Lea County and New Mexico have positive views of it.

I have, personally gone to Almelo, The Netherlands to view a plant there that would be of the same type to be built near Eunice. Being very impressed with the operation of the plant, there I became very excited about Eunice, New Mexico getting one like it. With the safety of our people uppermost in my mind, I believe this endeavor to be as safe or safer than breathing the fumes from our local oil and gas fields.

We are in need of enriched uranium here in the United States as nuclear energy supplies about 20% of our electricity and is a cost-effective way to produce electricity. NEF will use advanced technology that will use a minimum of natural resources, such as water, and will be energy efficient.

We believe, here in Lea County, that this will have a huge economic impact on our county. Also, I believe that as a country, the United States needs to devise a way to become less reliant on the global marketplace for our nuclear energy.

Please consider positively for the construction and operation of the proposed Uranium Enrichment Facility at Eunice, New Mexico. I

believe it will have a positive impact, not only on our economy in Lea County, but for the whole United States.

Sincerely,

Darrold E. Stephenson Lea County Commissioner Jal City Counselor

Cc: Governor Bill Richardson State Capitol Room 400 Santa Fe, NM 87501

> Nils Diaz US Nuclear Regulatory (OPA) Washington, D.C. 20555